BRADWELL (with PATTISWICK) PARISH COUNCIL

11    MINUTES of the MEETING held on Monday 14 March 2011 
in the Village Hall, Bradwell
PRESENT: Mr R Webb (Chairman); Mr B Saville; Mr M Keepence; Mr P Wigg: 

5 members of the public were present including District Councillor James Abbott.

10/11/1  APOLOGIES: Mr J Marshall; Mrs D Tyrie; Mr T Speakman
10/11/2  DECLARATION OF INTERESTS: Cllr Webb is the Parish Council’s nominated member of the Village Hall Committee. Cllr Keepence is a member of the Village Hall Committee. 

10/11/3  PUBLIC TIME: Cllr Abbott updated the meeting on the responses of other Councils to the Minerals Development Document. Silver End residents were concerned about the possible increase in traffic volumes.

10/11/4  MINUTES: The Minutes of the last Meeting were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman. 

10/11/5  A120: The high-level lighting will be attended to on 15 March

10/11/6  POLICE: Pc Logan sent his apologies but had provided a report which was read by the Clerk:

Crime:

I have checked crime figures for the period of 15th Feb 2011 to 12th March 2011.

There is only one crime reported which is the theft of an index plate from a vehicle.

There have been a number of warehouse burglaries recently in other neighbourhoods, we recommend any local businesses to be mindful of this.

Nuisance Youth Calls:

There have been no calls at all concerning youth nuisance.

No areas of concern at this time.

We are planning speed checks over the coming months in all areas, some of these being in conjunction with Essex County Highways.

Next NAP meeting will be held on 16 March at 7.30pm Feering Community Centre

10/11/7  VILLAGE HALL – John Bedford had sent his apologies.

Five funding bids have been submitted; three have been successful so far; one failed. 

Tom Amos Charity £10,000 for the kitchen

ECC/CIF £15,000; 

Essex Environment Trust £10,000

The total raised so far is £52,125

The CEMEX bid for £15,000 will be considered in July 2011.

A bid for the balance will be made to BIFFA.

Essex Environment Trust require the work to have started within six months of their offer (ie by end August)

The Council resolved to enter into the deed with Essex Environment Trust in the form before the meeting, and to authorise the Clerk or the Chairman to execute the deed on behalf of the Council and to agree any minor amendments, which may be necessary and to execute any supplementary deeds or documents required by the deed.

While recognising that it would be preferable to raise all of the funding before work commenced, this may prove impossible and some offered funding would then be lost, accordingly the Council resolved to agree in principle to fund the balance of the Village Hall refurbishment from a loan to be paid back from the Precept over the next 10 years 

Revised drawings to meet BDC’s conditions are still awaited from the architect. 

10/11/8  PLAYING FIELD – Tom Speakman had inspected the Playing Fields during February and had reported that there were no issues.

Cllr Webb reported that the daffodils were looking lovely and all but one of the trees in the orchard has survived the winter.

Cllr Keepence will inspect the playing fields twice during March and Cllr Tyrie during April. 
Swings – This project is now complete. The Clerk will recover the balance of the promised funding once the receipt has been received. Suitable publicity should be organised.

10/11/9  FINANCE: The final year’s report is due next month along with the Annual Accounts.

10/11/10  PLANNING: Land adjacent The Compasses, Pattiswick Travellers Site.

There will be a formal hearing on 26 May in Braintree Town Hall. The Clerk will represent the Parish Council.

11/00174/FUL
The Old Rectory Rectory Meadow Bradwell Braintree Essex CM77 8EX

Erection of two storey side extension

No adverse comments were received and Braintree District Council were so advised.

11/00248/LBC 
113 Coggeshall Road  Bradwell  Braintree  Essex  CM77 8ED    

Installation of timber runners around front and rear doors to enable the erection of flood resilience measures in a flood event. The timber runners are the only permanent feature.

The Council supported this application.

10/11/11 OTHER ROADS: 

Litter bin in Sheepcotes Lane. Cllr Speakman had inspected the site and confirmed that the litter bin would have no adverse effect on agricultural traffic. Blackwater Aggregates had agreed to install the bin. The Council approved the purchase of the litter-bin. Silver End Parish Council had indicated that they may provide a dog-bin at the other end of the lane.
10/11/12  CONSULTATION PAPERS

None.
10/11/13 PAYMENTS

Park Leisure for the new swings



£5,688-00
Parish Clerk 






£   724-25

Administration costs





£     49-16

10/11/14 HMRC Parish Council and Community Council Clerks PAYE Implementation

HMRC ruled on 1 March 2011 that Parish Clerks may no longer be self-employed, consequently the contract between the present Clerk and the Council will be void with effect from 6 April 2011. Adverts for a new Clerk have been posted.

The Council resolved to retain the consultancy services of the present Clerk for three months to support Councillors, see through the grant applications for the Village Hall and to train the new Clerk.

The Council agreed to look for the most cost-effective way of implementing PAYE through liaison with other Parish Councils.

10/11/15  ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING –  "Broadband Deliver UK" scheme
The meeting closed at 7.45 pm

FUTURE MEETINGS

Commencing at 7.00pm in the Village Hall

11 April; 16 May (Annual Parish Meeting; Annual Meeting); 13 June; 11 July; 

12 September; 10 October; 14 November; 12 December

PARISH CHANNEL SWEEPING DATES FOR 2011
To be advised
TD
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